## THE QUINTANA FAMILY MISSIONARIES IN ARIZONA

Jan. Feb. Mar. 2024

Luther A. Quintana P. O. Box 464 Vernon Az, 85940

Dear Pastor and Friends

Greetings in the name of our wonderful Saviour. This beginning of a new year has had its many new challenges. First we have had more snow this winter than the last few years, then many are still scared about getting some type of sickness which in terms goes back to the awful word covet, the society has led everyone to think that the most dangerous place to go to is the church. It is evident that Satan is all over this mentality. With that being said it has been difficult to get people to be faithful to church. In Proverbs 14:14 The backslider in heart shall be filled with his own ways: and a good man shall be satisfied from himself. It is terrible that children of God have let the world get to them, that they let modern society influence their relationship of faithfulness to worship and service to Christ be impacted, then the next verse of Proverbs states 15 "The simple believeth every word". I believe many believers have chosen to be the "simple "as the scripture says.

I began a series of messages, on the Believers' life and choices. I truly hope it will help and encourage our folks to move forward past this shadow of discouragement. Please continue to pray we still have a couple of folks dealing with cancer and other bad sicknesses. Also one of our dear precious ladies Priscilla, passed away with a heart attack 3 weeks ago. She was the one in the church who was a fashion statement for all of our ladies. Also she was known as the horse lady, her testimony to all that ever met her was, that God used her horse to get away one day and she found it in the church parking lot, just staring and looking at her, with that being said she had told God that morning that she needed help in her life but didn't know what to do, that is the day the horse ran away to the church parking lot.

Sandy and Phoenix are doing fine. We all have been sneezing, with the trees starting to pollinate, praising the Lord for allergy meds. Thank you for your faithful support and prayers. The ministry would not be possible without you, we appreciate how you sacrifice so that we can be your voice here in the White Mountains of Arizona. Keep looking up, our Lord is coming sooner than what people think!

Your Co-laboer in Christ Brother Quintana.

